
 

 
UNITED STATES 

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 
REGION II 

245 PEACHTREE CENTER AVENUE NE, SUITE 1200 
ATLANTA, GEORGIA  30303-1257 

January 11, 2013 

 
Mr. Amir Vexler 
Chief Operating Officer and Facility Manager 
Global Nuclear Fuel – Americas, L.L.C. 
P.O. Box 780 
Wilmington, NC 28402 
 
SUBJECT: RESPONSE TO REVISION TO REPLY TO NOTICE OF VIOLATION, EA-11-095 
 
Dear Mr. Vexler: 
 
This refers to your December 20, 2012, revision to response to the Notice of Violation EA-11-
095 regarding removal of a long term corrective action associated with violation EA-11-095. 
 
During the week of December 3, 2012, inspectors reviewed the subject violation and determined 
that seven of the eight long-term corrective actions listed in your response letter, dated 
December 14, 2011, had been completed.  It was also determined by the inspectors that the 
fourth corrective action, “Revise the radiation protection monitor training program using a 
Systematic Approach to Training,” with a scheduled completion June 2013, was not directly 
related to the original violation.  The inspectors determined that this corrective action was 
noteworthy of completion, however was not required to prevent recurrence.  A contributing 
cause of the event was failure to communicate radiological survey results to appropriate 
management-level personnel in a timely manner which was addressed in a separate corrective 
action.  No specific issues associated with the radiation protection monitoring training program 
were identified that contributed to the event.  The inspectors determined that the corrective 
actions associated with tracking and trending radiation protection survey results were sufficient 
to address the radiological safety aspects associated with the event. 
 
In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC's "Rules of Practice," a copy of this letter will be 
available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room (PDR) or from 
the Publicly Available Records (PARS) component of NRC's document system (ADAMS).  
ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web site at http: //www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html the 
Public Electronic Reading Room. 
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If you have any questions, please contact me at (404) 997-4629. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
       /RA/ 
             
 Marvin D. Sykes, Chief 
 Fuel Facility Inspection Branch 3 
 Division of Fuel Facility Inspection 
 
Docket No. 70-1113 
License No. SNM-1097 
 
cc: Scott Murray, Manager 

Facility Licensing 
Global Nuclear Fuel – Americas, L.L.C 
Electronic Mail Distribution 

 
Lee Cox, Chief 
Radiation Protection Section 
N.C. Department of Environmental Commerce & Natural Resources 
Electronic Mail Distribution 
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 Sincerely, 
 
       /RA/ 
        
 Marvin D. Sykes, Chief 
 Fuel Facility Inspection Branch 3 
 Division of Fuel Facility Inspection 
 
Docket No. 70-1113 
License No. SNM-1097 
 
cc: Scott Murray, Manager 

Facility Licensing 
Global Nuclear Fuel – Americas, L.L.C 
Electronic Mail Distribution 

 
Lee Cox, Chief 
Radiation Protection Section 
N.C. Department of Environmental Commerce & Natural Resources 
Electronic Mail Distribution 
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